BSPA ARTICLE FOR THE BUCKDEN ROUNDABOUT – JUNE 2011
Pat  Purssard our Senior Receptionist is, alas, retiring after over 25 years working at the Buckden Surgery.  Her experience and smiling face will be greatly missed but we wish her a long and very happy retirement and every success in future Bowling competitions.   We welcome Hayley Lathwell in her place.

Patients will have noticed yellow posts in the Car Park marking out spaces for people to park their cars more efficiently.  It would be so helpful if patients would use them as a guide to parking spaces so that the overall area is used to get the maximum number of cars in.  Thank you.

Our Ophthalmology Department at Hinchingbrooke Hospital is a centre of excellence and has initiated a new streamlined cost-effective programme.  If, when you visit your Optician it is decided you need a hospital consultation, you will be referred directly by the Optician.  Previously, you had to be referred back to your GP who then had to request the hospital consultation.  Having recently had a Cataract operation myself, I can testify to the efficiency and success of this new programme.    One word of warning though, the Tesco Optician has chosen not to be included in the new programme.
In these very difficult economic times it is vitally important that we, as NHS patients, play our part and use our valuable service responsibly.  Drug hoarding and wastage remain a very major problem and Doctors are being asked to inform patients about the cost of some medications.   At the Huntingdon Patients Congress it is a serious and recurring theme and causes great concern to Pharmacists.

Also, along the same lines, the Surgery has some small Cards available giving patients’ information about dialing 999 or using A&E.  It has been established that 1 in 4 people using A&E could self-care or use other local services.  Please do pick one up to find out more.  A&E is a vital resource but it is also very expensive.

Advice to people who believe they are having a Stroke has been revised.  The first few hours following a Stroke [when blood supply to the brain is cut off by a blood clot or hemorrhage] are critical, so an Ambulance must be called and, if a Stroke is confirmed, the patient transferred to Addenbrokes Special Stroke Unit.  If, after 3 days progress is satisfactory, patients will be transferred to Hinchingbrooke Hospital to take part in an intensive rehabilitation programme there.
I shall write about Circle’s plans to improve the patient experience at Hinchingbrooke Hospital in my next letter – they do seem to have some good ideas.  I also hope to include more about the new Consortia as there does seem to be some confusion at government level.

It is suspected that the proximity of the Surgery Reference Library to the book sales table has led to some confusion.  The Reference Library is now very depleted, a substantial number of books have disappeared.  It has therefore been decided to offer an amnesty on fines to encourage their return – please could patients who may have borrowed books and forgotten to return them, look carefully at home?  We should be most grateful for their return.   The Reference bookcase is now in a separate area with paperwork to sign when you borrow a book.

Sue Paul
